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Agenda Item: 14

Report to Plenary Meeting from Working Group 3

Constitutional Matters

Working Group 3 met twice. Because Working Group 3 did not meet in parallel with any other Working Group, all interested Conference attendees were able to participate.

The Working Group 3 Chairman was Michael Owen, VK3KI and the Secretary was David Sumner, K1ZZ.

The first meeting was held from 1530 to 1730 Tuesday, 8 August.

The Chair opened the meeting by observing that dealing with Constitutional principles is not an easy task and only limited time was available. He proposed that the initial discussion be conducted on the basis of principles rather than specific Constitutional text, with a small group consisting of Mr. Sumner, Tim Ellam, VE6SH, Bruce Douglas, ZL2WP, and himself to turn whatever principles are agreed into specific text. That text would be reviewed by the entire Working Group on the following day. This was agreed.

The Chair also proposed that the last 30 minutes of the first meeting be given over to a presentation by IARU Vice President Ellam on the future of the IARU followed by a brief question period. Comments and discussion on the subject of Mr. Ellam’s presentation would take place at the second meeting on the following morning. This was also agreed.

Mr. Sumner then distributed a “Working Document for Considering Proposals to Amend Constitution and General Regulations.” It listed principles of proposals for Constitutional change extracted from Documents 12, 22, 33, and 40, and principles of proposals for changes to the General Regulations extracted from Document 17.

The Chair led discussion of the principles with the following results:

1. It was agreed that representatives of member Societies to the IARU should be required to be radio amateurs, and that the phrase “as far as possible” should be deleted from the Constitution wherever it appears in this regard.

2. It was agreed that a quorum of ten member Societies, not including proxies, should be established for Conferences. It was further agreed that there should be a procedure to permit a Conference to proceed if a quorum is not present, but with the actions of the Conference not to take effect until adopted by postal vote of the member Societies.

3. It was agreed that delegates and observers should be prohibited from being signatories to their own appointment letters.

4. It was agreed that there should be no change in the method of selection of the Conference Chairman, and no change in the method of selection of the Chairman of Directors.

5. It was agreed that under ordinary circumstances, proxies should not be accepted once a Conference has commenced.

6. It was agreed that the Region 3 Constitution could not be amended to extend its principles to non-member radio societies.

7. It was agreed that proposed amendments to the Constitution should only be considered at a Conference, and only if advance notice is given. Proxy voting on amendments should be limited to “special proxies” as described in Document 33.

8. A provision for postal voting by member Societies should be added.

9. The use of the phrase “member in good standing” should be dropped in favour of “holding full voting privileges in a member Society.”

10. The General Regulations should be amended as proposed in Document 17.

At 1702 the floor was given to Mr. Ellam for a PowerPoint presentation (circulated as Document No. 06/XIII/049) and for a brief question and answer period.

The second meeting was held from 0955 to 1228 Wednesday, 9 August.

The Chair began the meeting by asking the delegates who had submitted proposals for Constitutional revisions to confirm that the discussion of principles on the previous day had covered their concerns. There was no dissent.

Because photocopying of the working documents had not yet been completed, the Chair then proceeded to a discussion of Mr. Ellam’s presentation. Numerous comments and questions were offered. Mr. Ellam observed that the intent of his committee was to have a more detailed report ready for submission to the IARU Administrative Council in April 2007, with wider dissemination to member Societies subsequent to that. The earliest that he could envision implementation of changes would be in 3-5 years. It was generally agreed that change was needed and that the work of the committee was heading in the right direction, but there are concerns about cost and the ability of a declining amateur population to support an enhanced structure and permanent secretariat.

Working documents offering specific text to implement the principles agreed on the previous day were then reviewed and some edits made. The Constitution and General Regulations, marked up with the changes proposed in the conclusions of the Working Group, are Appendices 1 and 2 to this Report. Resolutions to give effect to the Recommendations of Working Group 3 are contained in Appendices 3 and 4.

The Chair then invited Thida Denpruektham, HS1ASC, to present a “Vision About the Future from a Small Society” that she had prepared after seeing Mr. Ellam’s presentation.

Peter Kirby, G0TWW then explained the RSGB paper that was annexed to the Report of IARU Region 1, Document 06/XIII/019. He observed that the RSGB is pleased that the committee of the Administrative Council has recognized transparency in the election of IARU officers as an issue needing to be addressed.

Finally, the Chair opened discussion with regard to the suggestion in Document 06/XIII/022 for an ongoing review of the Region 3 Constitution. It was agreed that an ongoing review is not necessary at this time, but that of course additional proposals for amendments may be submitted for consideration at the next Conference by the member Societies or the Directors as they may see fit.

To conclude the meeting, the Chairman thanked Mr. Sumner for his assistance as Secretary. The Chairman thanked all who had participated for their thoughtful input which ensured the success of the Working Group, particularly SARTS and HARTS, who had provided extensive documented input in advance of the meeting.

_____
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